

LOCAL GOVERNMENT, PUBLIC SAFETY AND VETERANS AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Witness Form

Today's Date <u>// 2 7- / S</u>
Name: Michael Hampton
Address: 761) Angola 12cl
Holland OH 43523 (Lucas County)
Telephone: 419-865-0239 3xt-114
Organization Representing: Springfield Townsitis Lucas Courty
Testifying on Bill Number: 500
Testimony: Verbal Written Both
Testifying As: Proponent Opponent Interested Party
Are you a Registered Lobbyist? Yes No
Special Requests:

Trustees

Tom Anderson, Jr. (419) 344-5774

Robert Bethel Andrew Glenn (419) 410-7535 (419) 779-7593

Fiscal Officer

Barbara Dietze (419) 865-0239 x117

LUCAS COUNTY IN

Administrator
Michael Hampton (419) 865-0239 x114

<u>Director of Public Services</u> Andrew Hohlbein (419) 865-0239 x118

November 27, 2018

Many years ago, local leaders and planning professionals had a vision for growth. That is one of the reasons why right-of-ways were established. According to the Institute of Transportation Manual, when planning residential street layout, the residential streets should link our neighborhoods to traffic carrying streets. With that said, when you say or hear the word vacation in reference to our right-of-ways, most township trustee's react adversely. One of the main reasons it draws a negative reaction is that vacation of right of ways, in most cases, is forced upon the townships. Yet it is a tool that can be used to promote growth, economic development, and cooperation between neighboring districts. This can only happen when a collaborative environment is created. Simply put, that collaborative environment can only be created if the vacation request requires that all leaders agree on it.

Today, the laws for vacating right-of-ways do no promote collaboration or cooperation. Current law gives the sole power to the Board of County Commissioners to approve or disapprove the vacation request. In most cases County Commissioners are unplugged from the vacation scenario, so they rely on staff recommendations to make their decisions.

Trustees

Tom Anderson, Jr. (419) 344-5774 Robert Bethel

Andrew Glenn

(419) 410-7535 (419) 779-7593



Administrator Michael Hampton (419) 865-0239 x114

Director of Public Services Andrew Hohlbein (419) 865-0239 x118

Fiscal Officer Barbara Dietze (419) 865-0239 x117

We at Springfield Township, Lucas County, recently experienced the vacation of one of our right-ofways that was approved by our County Commissioners at the expense of our township. Every department or staff member that advises the Commissioners provided testimony in opposition of the vacation request. The Planning Commission stated "the proposed vacation is in direct conflict with the Lucas County Subdivision regulations that require one (1) or more access streets to undeveloped land. Also, the preliminary plat of the subdivision was approved in 2004 and the plat was approved with a condition that stated the existing paper street or right-of-way shall be constructed with the subdivision." The Lucas County Engineers Traffic Office recommended against the vacation due to the Institute of Transportation Engineer's (ITE) Manual of Residential Street Design and Traffic Control when planning (local) residential street layout, the residential streets should link to neighborhoods to traffic-carrying streets in a way that simultaneously provides good access to other parts of the community and region, but which minimizes the chances of the residential streets use by through traffic.

Finally, Springfield Township Trustees, who are the front line elected leaders for the township, testified that when the development was initially approved, one of the requirements was that the development shall proceed by connecting to the existing right-of-way and utilizing that as a second connection point in harmony with connectivity requirements and public safety principals that recommend multiple access points for safety purposes.

With all of the well-reasoned testimony and guidance from a very knowledgeable staff, department heads, and local leaders, the County Commissioners unanimously approved the vacation request. In our view, they failed the system, the professionals, and the people of Springfield Township. The County

Trustees

Tom Anderson, Jr. (419) 344-5774 (419) 410-7535

Robert Bethel

Andrew Glenn (419) 779-7593

Administrator Michael Hampton (419) 865-0239 x114

Director of Public Services Andrew Hohlbein (419) 865-0239 x118

Fiscal Officer Barbara Dietze (419) 865-0239 x117

Commissioners closed their eyes on every planning principal and compromised the safety of the community.

If you pass this bill, then going forward, vacation of right-of-ways can be a tool that is used as a collaborative mechanism that promotes growth, economic development, and improvements to the general community. Vacation of right- of- ways does not have to be viewed as a negative ideology. We urge that you give the Township Trustees who know their community and are in charge of maintaining these rightof-ways the voice that their residents elected them to have.

We encourage that you support this provision in House Bill 500, or at least at the minimum support compromise so that we may come to an agreement that is suitable for all.

Sincerely,

Michael Hampton

Springfield Township Administrator